

TOWNSHIP OF MADOC NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the Corporation of the Township of Madoc has received a request for a new gun club on Hunt Club Road.

TAKE NOTICE that the Council of the Township of Madoc will hold a public meeting on February 6, 2019 at 5:30pm at the Township Municipal Building at Eldorado, Ontario.

ANY PERSON who claims that his/her land will be prejudicially affected by the proposed gun club may attend the Public Meeting and/or make written or verbal representation.

Amanda Cox Acting Clerk, Township of Madoc 15651 Highway 62 P.O. Box 503 Madoc, Ontario K0K 2K0 (613) 473-2677

DATED at Eldorado, Ontario this 15th day of January 2019.

All shooting ranges in Canada have to be constructed to Department of Justice guidelines with heavy emphasis on the safety of both users and neighbours in the area. A key consideration is that all shots fired must remain within the designated boundaries. The property in question provides an ideal location to construct a range that would be both screened from public view to the road and any residences in the area. The layout of the land would also serve to provide an acoustical barrier as well.

The proposed range would be operated as a private range designed primarily for law enforcement, security and military training programs. The range would be operated by a long time firearms instructor and industry consultant authorized by the CFO (Chief Firearms Office) as a trainer.

Should you have any questions or concerns we encourage you to attend a Public Meeting on February 6, 2019 at 5:30 at the municipal building in Eldorado